
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 25 September 2003 

15. REFUSE COLLECTION 
 
 The Board considered a report seeking approval for a kerbside refuse collection service at Northwood 

Villas. 
 
 The Board resolved to approve the refuse recycling collection service subject to the following 

conditions: 
 
 1. If the refuse collection contractor is unable to drive down the lane by reason of any cars parked 

in the lane then it is acceptable for the contractor to leave the refuse uncollected and apply 
stickers to the bags explaining why it was not collected. 

 
 2. If parked cars prevent lane access on more than two occasions then the service will be 

cancelled. 
 
 3. The Council is indemnified against claims for damage to the lane’s surface, foundation, services 

or any other thing within the lane boundaries caused or accelerated by the action of the refuse 
truck in traversing the lane to collect refuse.  (Accidental damage to fences, letter boxes or other 
items on individual properties, which can be verified as being caused by the contractor will be 
subject to normal claims procedures through the contractor’s public liability insurance.) 

 
 4. If any single resident applies to have the service stopped, this request must be complied with. 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


